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Any report must consider the adverse impact of the full cost
recovery policy that resulted in a $99 million payment to the City
in this fiscal year and $750 million over last 12 years. This has
resulted in the inability of the Department to maintain its
facilities, including its bathrooms that were subject to a scathing
report by Controller Ron Galperin. The consultant's report must
also consider the management of the recommended
improvements, especially given the City's inability to bring
projects in on time and on budget. Witness the construction of
permanent supportive housing under Prop HHH where the City
overpromised and units are costing over $800,000 according to
Controller Ron Galperin. Oversight cannot be left in the hands of
political appointees who do not have the necessary skills to
oversee a multibillion program. We need outsiders who have the
expertise to provide objective advice and opinions.



